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AROUND THE GROUNDS 
 
Annual General Meeting 
The AGM be held at our Museum on Saturday, 19

th
 March at 1.00. 

Following the AGM Gwen Dundon will be speaking on the early ferries 
of Brisbane Water.  This should be very interesting and entertaining 
as Gwen’s knowledge on this subject is phenomenal. Afternoon Tea 
will follow as usual. 

 
New Exhibition ï A Cup-of-Sugar 
Our current temporary exhibition ‘Cup-of-Sugar’ celebrates National 
Trust NSW 2016 Heritage Festival theme ‘Discoveries and 
Rediscoveries', and, highlights extraordinary local stories of grand 
neighbourly gestures, bravery, courage and generosity. 'Cup-of-Sugar' 
continues until 31st May. 
 
Annual Subscriptions 
Annual Subscriptions are now due.  The fees are the same as last 
year – Single Adults $20 / Couples (at same address) $30, School 
Children $7.50.  Don’t forget - unfinancial members are not able to 
vote in the election of Officers, neither can they be elected to any 
position on the committee themselves. 
 

Led Lighting 
Led Lighting was installed in our Museum on Saturday, 27

th
 February 

and because of safety considerations our Museum was closed on that 
day. All went well and we now have LED lighting in the Cottage, 
Museum, and the exits.  Tricia and Margareta ‘held the fort’ in case 
any visitors appeared. The visitors we did have were able to view the 
cottage, the slab shed and farm machinery shed free of charge but 
very kindly gave us a donation anyway.  
Led Lighting is now recommended for museums as it does not have 
UV rays that the old lights have and which has been found to be 
damaging to museum artifacts.  We have been looking into this for 
some time and it’s great that we now have it installed.   
We have also been assured that it is much cheaper to run which can 
only be an advantage!  Also, the old fluorescent lights were wearing 
out with spares and replacements difficult if not impossible to obtain.    
 

Thank you to those kind members who donated covers to protect 
items in the Museum during this activity. 
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Outing ï Palm Beach  (see photos p15) 
 
A few of us went on the ferry trip to Palm Beach on Friday 26

th
 

February, and had an enjoyable day.  Weather looked a little unsettled 
in the morning but brightened up.  We really enjoyed the ferry ride and 
after a 10 minutes’ (depending on how much we dawdled) walk to the 
Palm Beach Club had a nice lunch.    Much chatter and laughing and 
just sitting around relaxing ensued and then we caught the ferry back 
to Ettalong – another nice ferry ride and a pleasant day. 
 
 

Heritage Festival Open Day 
 
Join us for our Heritage Festival Open Day, Saturday 2nd April, 10:30 
until 2:30pm. Special guest speaker, Geoff Potter, Local Studies 
Librarian, Gosford City Council - light lunch and refreshments included 
- gold coin donation welcome. 
 
Walking Tour 
 
One of our wonderful members, David Benwell conducted a 
fascinating walking tour on Sunday 21st February, representing 
Brisbane Water Historical Society. The 2pm tour commenced at the 
Bambarra sight at Kariong and included talks highlighting the historical 
and cultural significance of Bungaree, and the indigenous breast 
plates from our own collection, the Guringai and Darkinjung peoples.  
 
The tour explored the mysterious hieroglypths and nearby Bulgandry 
reserve in beautiful Brisbane Water National Park. Benny's Bushwalks 
is highly recommended and for all ages.  
Enquiries: dogzhead@bigpond.com 
 
International Womenôs Day Expo ï Celebrating Women on the 
Coast 
This will be held on Saturday, 5

th
 March – 10.00 to 3.00 at Ourimbah 

University Campus.  This will be run along the style of a market with 
stalls showcasing various organisations and businesses.  Check our 
Notice Board for more information. 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:dogzhead@bigpond.com
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Program 2016 

The Heritage Festival will be held in April as usual and please note 
that our Open Day is planned for Saturday, 2nd April. 
 
March    New Exhibition  “A Cup-of-Sugar”-   
      extraordinary Local Stories – good  
      Samaritans  
  - 

 19
   
 1.00  AGM -  Guest Speaker – Gwen   

      Dundon, Local Historian and member 
      of BWHS - followed by Afternoon Tea 
 
April  -   2   Heritage Festival – Open Day  
      Guest Speaker – Geoff Potter, Local 
      History Librarian 
 
May  - 21   1.00 Autumn Gathering       
 
June     Outing 
 
July  - 16   1.00 Winter Gathering – Soup and Rolls 
        
August    Change to Exhibition Display  
 
September   History Week – Open Day 
 
October    Outing  
 
November - 19

th
   1.00 Spring Gathering      

     Change to Exhibition Display 
 
December – 13

th
 11.00 Christmas/Birthday function    

 
 
 
We are trying to obtain some more Speakers as interesting as those 
listed above, such as Judith Dunn, Joan Patrick, Mark Tedeschi, and 
Grace Karskens, and if we are successful they will be added to our list 
of planned activities. 
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GROUP BOOKINGS 
 
Bookings are really starting to roll in and these include a tentative booking 
from Wyong Public School for 100 students on 24th March, and a firm 
booking from Niagara Park P/S on 7th & 9th of June for a total of 142 
students.  It’s great to see this as we really enjoy the school visits and it 
seems the students enjoy them too. 
 
Mar.   8 Tue.      1.30 Elouera Gardens, Cherrybrook    10 visitors 
Mar. 16 Wed.     10.00 Corrimal Combined Pensioners  20-25   “ 
Mar. 19 Sat. 10.15-10.50 Celebrity Solstice     Final Visitor Nos. tba 
Mar. 19 Sat.        1.00 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Mar. 24 Thur.    10.00 Wyong P/School – Yrs 1 & 2 100 students 
     (tentative – to be confirmed) 
Apr.  2 Sat.   OPEN DAY – HERITAGE FESTIVAL 
Apr.   7 Thur.     3.00 Makeham’s Coaches      40 + 2 staff 
June   7 Tues.   10.00 Niagara Park P/S – Yr2    72 students 
June  9 Thur.    10.00 Niagara Park P/S – Yr1    70 students 
Aug.  4 Thur.    12.00 Terranova Holidays      45 + driver 
Sept. 5 Mon.     11.00 New Heights Church     10 visitors 
Sept. 9 Fri.     10.00 Terranova Holidays       35 visitors + driver 
Sept.16 Fri.       2.00 Stuart Coaches          40+ visitors 
Sept.22 Thur.    10.30 Blacktown Nat. Snrs   URN          20 visitors 
Oct. 10 Mon.     10.00   Terranova Holidays       35 visitors + driver 
Dec. 23 Fri.      11.45 Cardwell Coaches       30 visitors + crew  
 

Roster 
A list of Bookings is in our Front Office and is progressively updated.     
Our Duty Roster Officer, Margaret Pearce, will advise those members 
on the Duty Roster.  If you wish to go on the Duty Roster please let 
Margaret know (4384 3271). You would be with experienced members 
for your first few duty days and then always with one or two others.  
Members find it interesting and a nice little social occasion.   Would 
Duty Members please confirm with Margaret when they are on duty.  
 
Please make sure that if you suddenly find that you can’t do your 
museum duty you contact Margaret (or Edith or Shirley) if Margaret is 
unavailable) to advise of this.  It only takes a phone call!  If a Duty 
Member just doesn’t arrive it means having to try to contact that 
member and/or then having to organize another member to fill in. 
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Networking 
Edith and Shirley attended the Central Coast Tourism Networking 
night at Ettalong Diggers and made contact with quite a few members.  
It was an enjoyable couple of hours in pleasant surroundings. 
 
Rotary Club Raffle  
This was drawn on 16

th
 February – results are :  

 
1

st
 Prize  Ticket No. 05508 2

nd
 Prize  Ticket No. 10577 

3
rd

 Prize      “    16799 4
th
 Prize     “    05088 

 
We raised $846 for BWHS – a nice little bit of fund raising. 
 
New Admission Prices  
Just to confirm : 
Adult - $5       Concession - $4          Child - $3           Family - $10   
 Group Visits - $4      School Excursions - $2 (per student) 
 
New Brochure 
Our new attractive Brochure has now been delivered.   It looks like the 
previous one but with an updated map.  This is the one we issue to 
organisations mainly.  
 
New Members 
We would like to welcome the following New Members and hope your 
stay with our Society is an interesting enjoyable experience. 
 
  Bob Ward    Angela Allen 
  Jack Woodward  Peter Day 
  Anh Le    Fay Charlton 
 
New Plantings 
Tricia advised that some time ago Council gave us permission to 
remove four dead trees on the understanding that we replaced them 
with four more and this has now been carried out.  We wanted 
Australian natives so we no have two new wattles and two new dwarf 
eucalypts, a Red Dwarf and a Summer Beauty, which grow no higher 
than three metres.  
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AGENDA FOR ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING ï SATURDAY, 19TH 
MARCH 2016 - 1.00 

 
MEETING OPENED 
 
WELCOME:  President welcomes all Members and Visitors, and also 
Gosford City Council’s Mayoral Representative, who has kindly consented 
to be Scrutineer for the election of our new Committee. 
 
APOLOGIES; 
 
MINUTES OF LAST ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, 21st MARCH 2015 
 
Secretary, Cheryl Remfry, will read the Minutes.   
Moved by ……………………………Seconded by …………………………… 
that the Minutes be accepted s a true and correct record.   Carried……….. 
 
PRESENTATION AND ADOPTION OF ANNUAL REPORTS from 
President and appointed Officers 
 
President’s Report. 
Moved by …………………………. Seconded by…………………………….. 
that the Report be accepted.    Carried ……………. 
 
Publicity Officer’s Report: 
Moved by …………………………. Seconded by ……………...................... 
that the Report be accepted.   Carried ……………… 
 
Newsletter Editor’s Report: 
Moved by ………………………… Seconded by ……………………………. 
that the Report be accepted.   Carried ……………….  
 
All Committee positions declared vacant. 
 
ELECTION OF NEW COMMITTEE. 
 
Member and Local Historian, Gwen Dundon, will give a talk on the Ferries 
of Brisbane Water.  
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NEWSLETTER EDITORôS REPORT 
 
It is with pleasure that I present my 12

th
 Annual Newsletter Editor’s 

Report.  Again this year I wish to thank most sincerely Jay Sider for 
his assistance in the production of our Cooranbean Courier on the 
first Wednesday of the month. The first issue of our Newsletter was in 
1979 and I have been Newsletter Editor since 2004.   
I also wish to thank Cheryl Remfry and Brian James for their 
assistance in the production and issuing of the Newsletter each 
month.  Cheryl also takes the Newsletter copies over to the Post 
Office for mailing – in all weathers – the mail must go through! 
Thanks also go to those members who have contributed to the 
contents of the Courier.  There are lots of interesting stories and 
anecdotes out there – I’d like to see more in our Newsletter each 
month. 
The Cooranbean Courier is issued by email and ‘snail’ mail to 104 
Members and 34 copies are sent to other Historical Societies, 
Museums, and local media.  Extra copies are printed to be available in 
the Museum. 
Around the Grounds provides the opportunity to keep Members 
informed of what has been happening recently in our Society, such as 
the Welfare of Members, Special Events, upcoming Guest Speakers 
and  Exhibitions, Social Outings, new acquisitions, such as our new 
LED lighting which has just been installed, Maintenance and 
Conservation, and to introduce New Members. 
Group Bookings are listed in the Front Office for Members’ 
information and updated progressively. 
Our Program for the current year is included and updated every 
issue.   This gives details about proposed events such as our 
Quarterly Gatherings, Social Days, the Heritage Festival, History 
Week, Bunnings’ BBQ, Rotary Raffle, Working Bees, and other events 
and occasions. 
Details of current Committee Members, Appointed positions, our 
Patrons and Honorary Members are listed also as well as general 
information about our Society. 
Thank you for allowing me to continue as your Newsletter Editor again 
this year and for your support and contributions.  I really enjoy 
carrying out the duties of this position and hope I can continue in this 
capacity. 
  é Shirley Rider ï Vice-President & Newsletter Editor 
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President’s Annual Report 2016 
 
I am happy to present this report of our activities since our last Annual 
General Meeting in March 2015 
 
Monthly Activities 
We have continued to have either a meeting or an outing each month.  
Speakers at our meetings this year have been Gwen Dundon, Max 
Davis from Legacy, Marie Riley, Ed Tonks, and Robyne Abernethy 
from Central Coast Tourism.  We have also celebrated heritage 
Festival, History Week and our Christmas/Birthday Party in 
December.  Over the past year we have had five outings.  A tour of 
Parramatta with Judith Dunn of Past Times Tours, The Central Coast 
Interactive War Exhibit, a visit to the State Library photographic 
display, Crowd source  (also called Secret Sydney) of photographs of 
Sydney in the 1880’s.  We also on this visit enjoyed an unexpected 
Guided Tour of the State and Mitchell Libraries.  Towards the end of 
the year we visited the Nelson Bay area where we toured Tomago 
House, the Inner Light lighthouse at Nelson Head and the Port 
Stephens Marine Rescue Centre.   
Our final outing in February was a social event catching the Ferry from 
Ettalong to Palm Beach for an enjoyable lunch at Palm Beach RSL.  
These have been most enjoyable and informative occasions.  Thanks 
to Margaret Pearce for her work in coordinating both the speakers and 
outings. 
 
Special Functions 
Heritage Week was held in April and the theme was the  
Centenary of Anzac including an exhibition – Aftermath – 
Showcasing some of the effects of World War I.  Our speakers were 
Assoc. Professor Victoria Haskens from University of Newcastle and 
Geoffrey Potter from Gosford City Library who  
spoke of Central Coast involvement in WWI. 
 
History Week was held in September with the theme of 
War, Nationalism and Identity.  Our speakers were Emeritus Professor 
Richard Waterhouse from Sydney University and Michael Kilminster 
from University of Newcastle.  The exhibition for History Week was  
“Soldier On”. During this time we also had Peter Rea’s models of WWI 
ship – the Swan, Midget  
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Submarines and West Head Fortifications to add to our “Soldier On” 
Display.  Our final exhibition for the year was “Rare Seen” – a display 
of artwork owned by Brisbane Water Historical Society as well as 
some on loan from Newcastle University and the Earl of Gosford.  
Thanks to our Curator Kreenah Yelds for organising These Open 
Days and Exhibitions. 
 
Community Events  
During the year, we have had stalls at a number of community 
activities.  We attended the Machinery Club Event last year – 
Machinery in Motion - at the Showground.  Our Tractor – ‘Ruff Red’ – 
which had been restored by the Machinery Club was on display as 
well.  Many thanks to the Machinery Club and the Tyre Yard for their 
work.  In April we took some of our WWI display to Blue Tongue 
Stadium for the Ceremony to commemorate the Centenary of Anzac.   
Following this the display was moved to “Breakers” at Terrigal for a 
short time.  Other stalls were organised for the Empire Bay Village 
Fair and the International Women’s Day at Ourimbah Campus 
University of Newcastle. 
We also attended the Wyong District Pioneers Association Centenary 
which included the opening of the Restoration of Alison Homestead.  
We have also continued to be represented by Margaret and Ron 
Pearce at the Networking Nights organised by Central Coast Tourism 
keeping us up to date with what is happening on the Coast as well as 
letting people know who we are. 
 
Fundraising Activities 
As well as our normal income from our visitors, raffles and the trading 
table, we have had three fundraising efforts again this year. 
 
Bunnings sausage sizzle – Coordinated by David Benwell and Kate 
Rowland.   
Masters sausage Sizzle  -  Coordinated by Cheryl Remfry and Edith 
Campbell.  Thanks to Jim Wilson for assisting with the cooking. 
Thanks to the coordinators and all the helpers who worked so hard on 
the day. 
Rotary Raffle   Thanks to all the members who sold or bought tickets 
and to Cheryl Remfry for coordinating it all. 
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Grants 
Heritage Grant from Gosford City Council.  Following last year’s 
Report from the Heritage Engineer we received a grant to replace the 
lintel over the kitchen door of the cottage and to repair the large 
cracks in the wall near the door. 
 
Auspicing  We have also agreed to support two people who have 
been organising History and Heritage activities but who are not 
incorporated groups so cannot access grants without the assistance 
of an incorporated group. 
 

¶ Peter Rea’s grant from Gosford City Council to run the History 
and Heritage Hawksbury River Ferry Tours 

 

¶ Merril Jackson’s grant from Gosford City Council to organise the 
Poppy Project – “Never forgetting the Sacrifices”.  A continuation 
of last year’s Poppy Project being held this year at the Skillion 
Terrigal. 

 
Visitors to the Museum.  
There were many visitors to the Museum during the year, including 67 
Group Bookings. 
The war exhibits attracted several groups from Legacy and there have 
also been a number of groups of people with disabilities visiting. 
With a new Primary School History Syllabus there have been a 
number of visits from schools and a large group from Gosford school 
visited as part of their 150

th
 Anniversary celebrations. 

There is still a problem with cost of buses for the schools and we were 
invited to St Phillips Narara to do a power point presentation of the 
way Gosford has changed over the years and to East Gosford  on 
how people used to live and early settlers as well as a presentation on 
the War exhibits by Peter near Remembrance Day. 
 
Curatorial News 
Following the Quartoseptencentennial in 2014, we nominated  
for the Gosford City Council Award “Excellence in Interpretation 
projects and Heritage Events” and won the award for this section.  
Thanks again for all those who worked so hard for this event and to 
our Curator Kreenah who coordinated it. 
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For some time we have been concerned about the effect of 
UV rays on many of the exhibits.  These rays from both the sun 
and old lighting are damaging to many of our artefacts.  As well, 
many of our old light fittings were needing replacement . 
After consulting with Museums and Galleries NSW it was 
recommended that we change to the new LED lighting which does not 
have UV rays.  This has recently been completed.  Many thanks to 
Ros Ellis whose generous donation made this possible. 
 
Website/Facebook 
The website has again been updated and hopefully will continue to be 
kept up to date.  Thanks to Jason Connolly for his assistance in this.  
We have had a Facebook page for some time but without anyone 
confident to operate it.  We are very thankful to Fiona McLennan who 
is doing a wonderful job posting information about our activities .  If 
you are on Facebook, please have a look and ‘like us’ which will 
spread the news to all your Facebook friends as well. 
 
NBN 
We have recently transferred to the NBN Network.  To reduce cost we 
now have only one phone number – 4325 2270.  When the Museum is 
closed this is transferred to a mobile which is carried by one of the 
committee members.  Thanks to Jeff Suters who assisted us in the 
changeover and donated the mobile phone 
 
Grounds and Maintenance 
Thanks to Tricia Scott and the team for all their hard work in keeping 
the grounds looking good as well as doing all those handyman tasks 
that are regularly needed.  Thanks particularly to Brian Hopkins, a 
member of the Machinery Club who has spent many Mondays 
working on the restoration of the old machinery in front of the Slab 
Shed.  It is hoped that once completed, they will be moved to a more 
suitable position near Big Bertha. 
Following the removal of some trees a couple of years ago, two 
smaller gums as well a two wattle trees have been planted as 
replacement.   
Thank you also to the anonymous donor who provided a much 
needed extra shed for garden tools. 
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Thank you to the Committee for all their support and work during the 
year and to all of the members who have worked to make our 
activities a success.  This includes all those who have attended our 
meetings and outings.  If you didn’t come they wouldn’t happen.  So 
thanks to everyone for the part you played this year and we look 
forward to your support again in 2016 to make this a successful and 
enjoyable year. 
 
      é Edith Campbell   -      President 

 

Publicity Officerôs Report 
 
Once again it is time for my annual update for 2015.  We are 
maintaining our guidelines as in previous years. 
Central Coast Tourism has been very helpful to us in relation to 
publicity.  They agreed to take our brochures to Erina Fair (2 places), 
Kariong Tourism and The Entrance Tourism Centres. 
We have just taken delivery of our new coloured leaflets depicting the 
new roadworks and the location of our premises.  Networking 
functions are usually well attended where we are able to distribute 
more of our brochures. 
At present I am attempting to approach Lend Lease (owners of Erina 
Fair) so that we may be able to advertise in the Food Hall where all of 
Gosford’s past is presented to the many diners. The new Riverside 
Shopping and Business Centre at West Gosford is another target for 
our advertising. 
Heritage Week and History Week also resulted in improved 
attendances due to our publicity.  We have managed in past years to 
maintain low admission prices to our complex but this year we will 
need to raise these prices. 
This financial year I am hopeful of approaching our Mayor to help us 
in erecting a suitable monument of Henry Kendall in Kibble Park. 
We are pleased to see our road signs erected again but note that they 
do not mention a museum but we are hopeful that Council may be 
able to help. 
Local Newspapers and Radio Stations have been generous with their 
help towards up which is greatly appreciated. 
Publicity is a thankless task which is forever ongoing depending on 
availability of finance and we perform very well in our endeavours. 
 
Margaret Pearce  Snr Vice President & Publicity Officer 
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    Palm Beach Excursion 

 
 

  Norman and Neville 

        

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                    Peter and Tricia 
 
 
 

                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                 
 
 
 

                                                                   Edith and Sylvia 
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PATRONS:   Charles Gosford,          and     Lawrie McKinna,           

     The Earl of Gosford     Mayor/Gosford City Council    

                                                      
PRESIDENT:   Edith Campbell   4329 5212    

             e.cam@bigpond.com 

SNR VICE PRESIDENT Margaret Pearce   4384 3271 

   & PUBLICITY OFFICER:         rpearce31@bigpond.com 

VICE PRESIDENT  Shirley Rider      4322 2911    0415685468 

   & NEWSLETTER EDITOR:         rider@smartchat.net.au 

VICE PRESIDENT:  Tricia Scott    0408117161 

             neville.scott6@bigpond.com 

SECRETARY:   Cheryl Remfry      4324 8908     0409308102 

                      chezr22@outlook.com 

TREASURER:   George Boettiger   4382 4882 

           jorgenb@bigpond.com 

COMMITTEE MEMBER: Kathleen Ness            4325 1514 

         kathleenness20@gmailcom                                                               

COMMITTEE MEMBER: Sandra Hunt-Sharman  0408944102  

         sandyhs@sydney.net 

COMMITTEE MEMBER: Margareta Tauni   4332 5408 

         marg_tauni@hotmail.com 

PUBLIC OFFICER  Brian McCafferty   0431866190 

              brian.mccafferty@y7mail.com 

CURATOR:   Kreenah Yelds   0409664325 

              kreenahyelds@bigpond.com 

AUDITOR:   Mr. A C Westbury 

HONORARY SOLICITOR:   

PLEASE NOTE: 
All correspondence should be forwarded to our actual street address of 25-27 Henry 

Kendall Street, West Gosford, 2250 - unless otherwise noted. 

Brisbane Water Historical Society Inc. owns and maintains Henry Kendall Cottage and 

Historical Museum at 25-27 Henry Kendall Street, West Gosford, which is open for 

inspection every Saturday, Sunday and Wednesday from 10.00 am to 3.00 pm. 

COACH / GROUP VISITS are always welcome, any time day or night, out of hours BY 

APPOINTMENT, Phone (02) 4325 2270 

The Societyôs Meetings are held in the Henry Kendall Cottage and Museum Complex, 

West Gosford.  NEW MEMBERS ALWAYS WELCOME!!!! 

COPYRIGHT: Articles from this Newsletter may be reprinted by other groups without 

permission, providing acknowledgement is made of the original source and author, 

unless they are specifically marked copyright. 

DISCLAIMER;  Whilst every effort is made to check the accuracy of articles published 

in this Newsletter, the Society accepts no responsibility for errors and the views 

expressed are not necessarily those of the Society. 
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